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CCNA PSEN 18 02 05                                       CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES, FL                                                                        

Design and Post Services                                          EVALUATION COMMITTEE
Poinciana Drive
July 2, 2019
The meeting of the Evaluation Committee (“Committee”) for CCNA PSEN 18 02 05 Design and Post Services Poinciana Drive was called to order by Gabriel Fernandez at 2:08 P.M. on Tuesday, July 2, 2019, in the Conference Room of the Engineering Division, Public Services, 8300 South Palm Drive, Pembroke Pines, Florida, 33025.   

Present to wit: Evaluation Committee: Members Steven Buckland, Jonathan Cooper, John England, Karl Kennedy, and George Wrves. Also Present: Gabriel Fernandez, Purchasing Manager, Eric Perjuste, Project Staff, Vincent Toranza, Intern Project Staff, Assistant City Attorney Ian Singer, and Board Secretary Katherine Borgstrom.
Gabriel Fernandez, Purchasing Manager, presented the purpose of the meeting, which is for the Committee to publicly conduct discussions and have presentations from each of the firms regarding their qualification, approach to the project and ability to furnish the required services.  

A motion by Member Buckland, seconded by Member Wrves for Jonathan Cooper to be elected as Chairman passed unanimously.
Members asked if all documentation had been submitted by all the firms and Gabriel Fernandez replied yes.
The meeting was closed to the public at 2:12 P.M. and two vendors made their presentations. During the first presentation, an extra 52 seconds was allowed by vote to the vendor for a Member question, so the same 52 seconds was also allowed to the second vendor for their presentation.

A motion by Member Kennedy, seconded by Member Wrves, to extend the question time for one additional question during the first presentation and then allow that same amount of time to be added to the second presentation, pass unanimously. The additional time was 52 seconds.

The meeting was opened to the public at 3:06 P.M. Chairman Cooper asked Member Wrves about the proposed recycling of the current asphalt layer of the road into the new material. Member Wrves stated it would only be possible if the current asphalt material is to the standard put forth by the vendor during the presentation. Member Buckland asked for confirmation that both firms had stated in their submittals that they would be willing to work within the City’s proposed budget and Gabriel Fernandez stated they had submitted that confirmation.
Members began scoring at 3:09 P.M. Secretary entered the scores and ranking from each Member into the computer which produced a summary sheet of scoring and ranking.

Gabriel Fernandez announced the ranking from most favorable to least favorable.

Company






Score

Rank

Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc.



7

1

Baxter & Woodman Consulting Engineers

8

2

 A motion by Member Buckland, seconded by Member Wrves, to accept the rankings as announced and to recommend that the City Commission award CCNA PSEN 18 02 05 Design and Post Services Poinciana Drive to Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. and to direct the City Manager to negotiate a contract, passed unanimously.
Chairman Cooper adjourned the meeting at 3:26 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,



Katherine Borgstrom
Board Secretary
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